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 Tolworth (St Matthew’s) Scout Group 
 

Parking in Pyne Road 
 

Parking in Pyne Road is never easy so we do ask you please 
to consider our neighbours when you drop off or collect your 
children. Please do not park in such a way that our immediate 
neighbours have no room to reverse in or out of their driveway. 
With such a narrow road, there is not much room for turning. 
 
We do ask for your co-operation in this so we can keep on 
friendly terms with our neighbours. There have even been 
mutterings about getting us closed down because we cause 
noise and congestion. So far we have managed to keep things 
peaceful but it is always a problem. 
 
Also you are warned never to park with wheels on the 
pavement as parking tickets have been issued in the past, 
even after 8.00pm in the evening.  
 

So it is not worth the risk.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 


